
Criteria for Pre-employment Drug Test

This document contains the minimum requirements for TCADA-funded providers to comply with §144.326(f) and for TCADA-licensed providers to comply with §148.201(e). Providers may choose to test for more substances and/or institute more procedures, as they deem necessary. If a provider’s pre-employment drug testing procedure meets these minimum criteria, it will be considered in compliance with this TCADA rule.

1.
All applicants who are offered employment must submit to and pass the drug test before being hired for the job.

2.
The drug test shall screen for marijuana, cocaine, opiates, amphetamines, and PCP.

3.
The testing method used shall be either:

1)
a urine test performed by a certified laboratory; 

2)
a testing kit with proven rates of false positives below 2% and false negatives below 8% on all drugs screened;

3)
another testing method for which there is scientific proof of accuracy comparable to either of the first two choices; or

4)
examination by a licensed physician using conventional methods of substance screening who declares in writing that the applicant shows no trace of drug dependency or illegal drug use.

4.
The method of testing used shall preserve the privacy of the individual tested and ensure the integrity and identity of the specimen collected.  In addition, chain of custody procedures must be in place and documented as to the handling and storage of a specimen or other testing element from the time of collection to the time of disposal. 

5.
Providers are encouraged, though not required, to offer confirmation tests for those initial tests that are positive. The confirmation test is a second test, by gas chromatography/mass spectrometry (GC/MS), which is highly accurate and will rule out any false positives on the initial test. Additionally, providers may decide to use a medical review officer (MRO) when a test is positive. Both confirmation testing and an MRO are essential components of a complete drug-free workplace program that includes testing of employees; however, they may or may not be offered as part of the pre-employment testing process.

6.
Providers are also strongly encouraged to have a written policy and procedures regarding their pre-employment drug testing program. 

Resources that may be helpful to providers include the following websites:

http://www.health.org/wpkit/index.htm (Making Your Workplace Drug Free kit)

http://www.health.org/GDLNS-94.htm (Specimen Collection Procedures)

http://www.drugfreeworkplace.com/
http://www.sapaa.com/
http://www.datia.org/
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